
Dear Providers,  

 

Behavioral Health Billable Hours — rules have been revised to limit the number of hours that 

outpatient behavioral health rendering providers can be reimbursed (to Medicaid and 

ODMHSAS) to 35 hours per week. This rule does not affect limitations on other payer sources. 

This webinar will describe which billing codes are included and excluded, describe how group 

hours are calculated and inform on the recoupment cycle. This webinar will also inform the 

participant how the rolling four week 35 hour average will work. Although the rule will only 

impact about eight percent of individuals providing behavioral health services in Oklahoma, all 

providers are encouraged to attend. If you cannot make one of the trainings, the materials will be 

posted to the same website below after the conclusion of the trainings.  

 

Please sign up by going to http://www.odmhsas.org/arc.htm.  

 

Sincerely,  

Mark A. Reynolds, Ed.D.  

Director of Decision Support Services  

Oklahoma Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services 


